
  Bourne Westfield Primary Academy 
School Council Meeting 8.2.23 

(1 representative from each class please (yr 1 and 2 may have both present) 
Many junior school council representatives were absent due to Find Your Voice Choir trip 

that day.  
Mrs Pinchin opened the meeting by reminding all the classes to collect fruit on a Friday 

afternoon.   

COULD ALL SCHOOL COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES PLEASE TAKE THEIR LEFTOVER FRUIT TO 

THE REGISTER COLLECTION AREA AROUND 2.30 P.M.  ON A FRIDAY AFTERNOON.  

 YEAR 6 REPRESENTATIVES WILL COLLECT RECEPTION CLASSES FRUIT AND THEN MRS 

PINCHIN WILL HELP THEM TO PLACE ALL THE FRUIT OUTSIDE ON THE WALL FOR FAMILIES. 

This is such a good use of the leftover fruit and families will soon get used to looking! 

(Mrs Pinchin will also arrange for other Year 6’s to collect the nursery fruit too) 

OPAL UPDATE – MRS MAIN WAS PRESENT FOR THE MEETING 

Mrs Main was very impressed by the number of comment slips being handed to her and 

influencing the things that children were requesting.  3S were particularly kee to let Mrs 

Main know of their opinions and requests, many classes were also saying how much they 

enjoyed the OPAL activities. 

Mrs Main explained that further developments will be happening as soon as possible, 

including: 

• Wheelie Wednesday - an idea where children may bring their own scooters 

• Freedom Friday – this would be a trial where all of the sites would be open for all of 

the children 

Mrs Main did also remind the children that the chalk MUST only be used on the playground 

and not on the buildings please! 

Keep the suggestions and feedback coming as Mrs Main is really happy with the ideas! 

SCHOOL LUNCHES 

Where has the Garlic Bread gone?  And… 

 Bring back the pepperoni! 

 3S representatives volunteered to write to the school kitchen staff and ask if these things 

can be available sometimes! 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE - Wednesday 1st March, 2023 at 2.30 p.m.   

 

 

 


